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1.
Purpose of Report / Summary:


To confirm the City of Salford Tree Preservation Order No 298 (2004), Land adjacent to 219 Liverpool Road, Cadishead, M44 5BZ

2. Recommendations

That the preservation order be confirmed.

3. Routing:

To the Planning and Transport Regulatory Panel for confirmation.

4. Implications:

4.1 Resources (Finance/Staffing)

No implications

4.2 Performance Review


No implications
4.3 Environmental


Maintenance and tree cover in the City
4.4 Equal Opportunities


No implications
4.5 Community Strategy


No implications

5. Background:

The site is situated adjacent to 219 Liverpool Road, Cadishead, M44 5BZ.  The City’s Arboricultural Officer has inspected the trees and is of the opinion that they are in overall good health and that they make a significant contribution to the amenity of the area. The City’s Arboricultural Officer notes that whilst the trees have been pruned rather harshly on one side judicious pruning could rectify this. Therefore, the trees were provisionally protected.
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6. Details:

The City of Salford Tree Preservation Order 298 (2004) provisionally protects a group of six trees, adjacent to 219 Liverpool Road, Cadishead, M44 5BZ.  The trees are located in a line and are Lime trees (Tilia platyphylloz) with an average height of approx. 14m.  They have a high site amenity value and a high visual impact.  The trees provide a backdrop to the properties on Liverpool Road  hide the industrial unit on Liverpool Road and can be seen for quite some distance above the houses.

I have received two letters in response to the provisional Tree Preservation Order No.298. The objection letter was from the owner of 219 Liverpool Road who was proposing to construct a two-storey side extension. The objector stated that the trees were causing damage to the property. A tree survey was requested by the Council to elaborate on the extent of damage that the trees have allegedly caused. This has not been received from the objector. The objection also states that there are no parks, recreation areas, public community properties in the vicinity and as such the criteria of making a Tree Preservation Order have not been met. The Council considers that for the reasons outlined above the trees make a positive impact on the amenity of the area and contribute to the improvement of the local area. As such the Council considers that the trees meet with the criteria of making a Tree Preservation Order as laid out in the Tree Preservation Orders: a guide to the law and good practice, Chapter 3 s.3.2. 

 I have received another letter from owners of the Timber factory who own the trees. This letter does not oppose the felling of the front three trees of the Tree Preservation Order No.298. The letter does not object to the placing of the Tree Preservation Order.

The confirmation of this Tree Preservation Order will not prevent development of the site if a suitable proposal is submitted and agreed.  It will, however, ensure that the removal of trees, if any, to make way for development will be given significant weight in the determination of any application.  The confirmation of the Order will also ensure the protection of all the trees within the group.  

I recommend that Tree Preservation Order No. 298 (2004) be confirmed.  



















